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July 28, 2017

Honorable Susan Carlson

Washington Supreme Court

Temple of Justice

P. 0. Box 40929

Olympia, WA 98504-0929

Re: Comment to proposed amendment to RAP 10.2(f)(2)

Dear Justice Johnson and Honorable Supreme Court Justices,

The Washington Defender Association (WDA) opposes the proposed amendment to RAP 10.2(f)(2)
reduction of time to file amicus briefs from 45 to 30 days. WDA is a professional association and
resource center for public defenders with over 1400 members statewide.

Amicus briefs often involve the cooperative efforts of highly-interested parties with shared or
overlapping perspectives. Allowing a reasonable 45 days for filing advances the quality of the amid
efforts, giving time for the cooperating entities to divide the efforts, perform the research, consolidate
drafts and unify the submission.

More important, amicus briefs often offer the reviewing court different or broader perspectives than
the individual parties, resulting in highly advanced submissions, very often researching and summarizing
law from all other jurisdictions, gathering articles, statistics and research from both legal and specialized
scientific or social science sources. This is a fundamental office of "friends of the court." Allowing 50%

more time to gather and prepare the amicus submission is obviously in the interest of the appellate
court, and the difference in quality of amicus briefs is far more valuable than "saving" 15 days from the
months (years) of typical appellate review.

Finally, experience suggests granting extensions of time to file briefs is very common and with the
specific proposed granting of permission of amid to request enlargements, the practical effect of the
rule change will simply be to force additional motions to extend.

Thank you for your consideration. Please let us know if you have any questions or if we can provide you
with further information.

Sincerely,

Harry Gasnick
Chair, WDA Court Rules Committee

Christie Hedman

Executive Director, WDA



Tracy, Mary

From: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK

Sent: Friday, July 28, 2017 1:31 PM
To: Tracy, Mary

Subject: FW: WDA Comment to proposed amendment to RAP 10.2(f)(2)
Attachments: WDA Comment on RAP 10.2(f)(2).pdf

Mary, I think this is a rule thing.

ATTEIMTION COURT FILERS: The Supreme Court and the Court of Appeals now have a web portal to use for

filing documents. Beginning July 3.2017, ail electronic filing of documents in the Supreme Court should be

through the web portal. We will accept your attached document for filing, but you should immediately

follow the directions below to register for and begin using the appellate courts web portal for all future

filings.

Here is a link to the website where you can register to use the web portal: https://ac.courts.wa.gov/
A help page for the site is at: https://ac.courts.wa.gov/index.cfm?fa=home.showPage&page=portalHelp

Registration FAQs: https://ac.courts.wa.gov/content/help/registrationFAQs.pdf

Registration for and use of the web portal is free and allows you to file in any of the divisions of the Court of

Appeals as well as the Supreme Court. The portal will automatically serve other parties who have an e-mail

address listed for the case. In addition, you will receive an automated message confirming that your filing was

received.

From: Christie Hedman [mailto:hedman@defensenet.org]

Sent: Friday, July 28, 2017 1:24 PM

To: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK <SUPREME@COURTS.WA.GOV>

Subject: WDA Comment to proposed amendment to RAP 10.2(f)(2)

Dear Ms. Carlson,

Attached are comments from the Washington Defender Association on proposed changes to RAP 10.2(f)(2) regarding
reduction of time to file amicus briefs.

Please let me know if you have any questions. Thank you for your assistance.

Christie Hedman

Executive Director

Washington Defender Association

206-623-4321

hedman@defensenet.org


